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Request for Decision         

Council Meeting: December 11, 2018 

Request to Permit Structures on Environmental Reserve - Carleton

             

Request 

Attached is a letter from Dale and Sandra Carleton, owner of Lot 30, Block 1, Plan 

7620518, at Upper Mann Lake in response to the County's letter stating that the 

shed and boathouse which are encroaching on the Municipal Reserve need to be 

removed before July 31, 2019. 

The boathouse has been assessed since 1983.  The shed has not been assessed.   

 

 

Alternatives 

 

 

 

Recommendation 

Based on previous decisions regarding properties encroaching on Municipal 

Reserve in this area, administration is recommending to enter into an 

encroachment agreement with the owner of Lot 30, Block 1, Plan 7620518 at 

Upper Mann Lake to accommodate the boathouse which is encroaching on Lot 

43R, Block 1, Plan 7620518 at the owner’s expense.  Also that the owner be 

responsible to move the shed encroaching on the Municipal Reserve property.  

 

 

 

Submitted by: Phyllis Corbiere, Executive Assistant  


